Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, July 1, 1985

Present: Katherine M, Ring, Rachel C. Reinstein, John J. Jones,
Meeting called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Checks were signed as were a building permit for R. Halverson,
and intent to cut for both Granite State Forestry and Martyn R.
Chivers. A building permit for Mr. & Mrs. Cole was held until
septic approval is received.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent gave his weekly report. The old River Rd.
has been aopened.

Working on Smith Rd. Any trees being removed will be offered to the
property owners,

A large branch on Goodell Rd. came down over the week-end cutting
power. Bob will check with the Public Service to see if they will
help with the cost of removal of the dead trees. John still would
like an answer to his question as to the responsibility of the
selectmen to remove a tree when the property owner does not want it
removed.

Jim Trow, Cont. Telephone represenative spoke to Bob about installing
underground lines on Salmon Brook Road. Bob agreed to meet with
Jim to see they agree on the placement of the lines. Bob would like
to see them down at least three feet.

The roller at the barn js.ppneed of a carborator. It may be difficult
to locate one due to the age of the roller.

Howard Humphrey Jr. spoke to the Selectmen about using the small
office. (Town Clerk) He had not set a charge to do the Town Maps
in return as partial payment for the office. He gets $25. an hour
from other Towns. Selectmen did not make any decision at this time.

Vincent Palhoff questioned the number of acres on his property card.
He has been listed at 17 acres since 1974. If this is not correct,
he will have to have a survey to correct the Town records.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted.

Meeting adjourned 9:00pm ems



